


Lopez reported that Humboldt State is developing an online exam through Canvas, and 
Fresno State is using Zoom. 

The committee praised and thanked ATS and testing for their hard work and attention to 
questions.  

4. Petitions: There were no individual student petitions for waivers. 
 

5. GPE Waivers: Brown followed up on the previous meeting’s discussion of Fall 2020 GPE 
Waivers from the previous meeting. To review, all students who had earned 30 units were 
supposed to have been granted a waiver. As we learned last time AP credits were not 
counted toward the 30 units. Thanks to Estrada, we now know that students who opted for 
CR/NC in Spring 2020 have the same problem—they received CR for courses, but the units 
did not count toward the required 30. (Estrada discovered this after receiving e-mail queries 
from the College of Business, and subsequently running and comparing several reports.) 
Enrollment Services has designated a staff member to identify these students and waive 
their GPE.  

6. GPEAC and Writing Intensive Sub -Committees: 


